Department Chairs:  

Attached is a copy of your department’s entry in the 2010-11 College Catalog.  In preparation for the publication of the 2011-12 edition, please edit the file and return it to me by email attachment by April 1.

There are several issues to keep in mind as you edit the text:

As in past years, please remember that accreditation regulations require that only those courses taught “regularly” be included in a catalog and that course descriptions indicate when/how often any course is in fact offered.  When describing the frequency with which a course is offered, therefore, avoid words like occasionally, periodically, and the like.  Rather, use the following terminology:

· Fall – a course is taught once a year in the fall semester

· Spring – a course taught every spring

· Fall, spring – the same course is taught each semester

· Annually – a course taught at least once a year but not necessarily in the same semester

· Alternate years – a course taught every other year.  If always in a particular semester,   add this after a comma, e.g., Alternate years, spring

· Every third year – again, if always in the same semester, indicate this

Courses that are not offered at least once every three years should not be described in the 2011-12 Catalog.  The Catalog is published every year.  If “dormant” courses become activated, we can always reinsert them during subsequent publications.

Those departments offering topics courses whose titles change from year to year, i.e., one-time only, special topics courses, please remember to use catalog numbers 199, 299, and 399.  The text entry for this type of course should indicate that courses offered under this number explore various topics in the discipline and that the subject and format for these vary from year to year. Note any changes in the faculty rosters (additions, deletions, changes in rank and/or title).  Just before publication of the Catalog, Public Affairs will do a final update of the rosters. 
Please remember to update your catalog description to reflect changes in the requirements for the major and the Class Years for which these changes are applicable.  Similarly, any changes you made in course titles, numbering, prerequisites, or use of AP credit needs to be reflected in both the College Catalog and the PeopleSoft Catalog.  You have a copy of your department’s section of the PS Catalog on-line.  Please double check to make sure the information is consistent between the PS catalog and the College Catalog. 
Many departments have web sites that include materials reported in the College Catalog.  It is important to edit your site to be consistent with any changes you make in the catalog’s text.  Please make sure that you forward your revised text to the period you add to the web site.  Because inconsistencies are inevitable, we are asking that you add to the web site the disclaimer:  “The final authority on college and departmental policy is the College Catalog.  The Catalog should always be consulted when planning your curriculum.”

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call or write.  Again, revisions should be returned to me by April 1.

